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BOARD MEMBERS:  
 

President:          Gary Musser              Events:   Dave Steinkraus 
VP/Membership: Tom Breckon            Social:   Kathy Mason 
Secretary:          Rob Phillips              Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman 
Treasurer:          Marie Ramos   Webmaster:  Ron Goleno  
 
Secretary Rob Philips was absent.  All other Board members were in attendance  
 
Welcome to Members and Guests: 
 
Gary Musser welcomed everyone and introduced the Board for 2017. 
 
REPORTS: 
 
VP/Membership:  Tom Breckon 
 There were 50 members and 34 households in attendance tonight. 
 
New Members: 

• Larry and Tamara Redmond (Larry was in attendance), 2016 Mercedes SLK, 
Indium Gray  

• Ken Suiker, 1999 Corvette Convertible, Silver 
• Floyd and Joyce Painter (returning members), 2009 Nissan 350Z, red 

 
Secretary:  Tom Breckon for Rob Phillips  
December minutes were approved without correction. 
 
Treasurer: Marie Ramos 
We have a starting balance for 2017 of $725.43. 
 
Social: Kathy Mason 
Everyone at the meeting agreed with Kathy that the December Christmas Party was a lot 
of fun and a big success.  Kathy asked, and everyone agreed, that we want next year’s 
party at Catta Verdera again. 
 
Kathy’s Sunshine Report: 
We are sad that Carol Wilson passed away, but glad to see Herb at the meeting tonight.  



 

 Chuck Jacoby had heart surgery and is doing well.  We were glad that Fran was at the 
meeting tonight. 
 
The club received a Christmas card from John and Joan Zehnder. 
 
Social Events for 2017  
Kathy said these will include a Saint Patrick’s Day dinner, something in June, a 
Halloween Party and the Christmas Party at Catta Verdera.  The theme for the Christmas 
Party will be “Ugly Sweater”, so plan ahead to find sweaters or clothing that is, you 
guessed it, ugly. 
 
Kathy has indicated that this will be her last year as Social Officer.  If anyone is 
interested in being nominated for this position next year, please contact Kathy and think 
about participating with her this year to learn the ropes. 
 
Webmaster: Ron Goleno 
Ron reported on various usage statistics regarding our website.  He said we get 20,354 
visits average per month and an average of 56,022 hits per month.  Most of the visits are 
to view pictures and documents. 
 
Liaison/Historian: Rich Hoffman 
Rich Hoffman will be handling the audiovisual at meetings for 2017. 
 
Rich will also screen event pictures for the website.  He said that since he cannot 
possibly attend all events, if you do take pictures please send them to Rich for 
inclusion in our website. (Hidden Question – What car is the by-product of a merger 
between Daimler-Benz and an American car company in the late 1990’s?)  Rich is 
looking for the best 30 pictures we have.  Rich will do the final selection and send 
those to the Webmaster.  Please do not send pictures directly to the Webmaster. 
 
Rolling Events: Dave Steinkraus 
Dave introduced Rich Hoffman to talk about the Greenhorn ride in September.  The ride 
is full, but Rich will keep a waiting list, so contact Rich if you are interested. 
 
Dave talked about ride etiquette and the importance of having walkie talkies with you to 
be able to warn others of hazards.  He talked about staying in your groups, not racing 
through yellow lights, using both turn lanes to get everyone through a turn quickly, and 
keeping up with your group.  Please refer to the website for more information.   
 
Dave said that he will issue new announcements for rides by email in the morning so that 
everyone can have equal chance to sign up.  If you really want to go on a particular trip 
be sure to sign up early, as they do tend to fill up quickly. 



 

 
Tom Breckon said that he and Michelle are not able to lead a trip to Pacific Grove this 
year in the April timeframe.  Winter rates still apply for rooms at Seven Gables in April.  
If anyone would like to step in and lead the trip in April, the Breckons will be glad to 
help with the planning and a pre-trip.  Alternatively, if members are interested in a trip in, 
say, June or July, please send emails to Tom and if enough are interested we can try to 
arrange that.  
 
Linda Steinkraus informed us that there is a new law that applies the same rules to walkie 
talkies as cell phones.  If you don’t have a hands free walkie talkie, you need to let your 
passenger do the talking. 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business 
 
Birthdays 
Birthdays this month included Carol Schmidt and Jim Clark.  Fran Jacoby mentioned that 
Chuck’s birthday is in January.  Vic Kremesec mentioned that Joe and Nicki Hobby are 
celebrating their 50th wedding anniversary this month. 
 
Gary Musser did something new that he calls “Who is this anyway?”  He showed two 
childhood pictures of members and asked for guesses who they are.  They turned out to 
be Gary Musser himself, and Ron Goleno.  Gary is asking members to submit their 
childhood pictures for future meetings. Gary requested the pictures be sent to him or Ron 
Goleno. 
 
Carla LaFave told us that the owners of the Ginger’s Restaurant in Roseville, where we 
had annual luau dinners, have retired and their restaurant is closed. 
 
ADJOURN:  
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM followed by a social gathering. 


